

ENGLISH EXAM -BIMESTER II

FULL NAME: _____ CLASS: _____ DATE : _____

PART I READING

TEXT A

I. Read the extract and choose the right sentence.

Day and night

A writer in China

Chen Hong is from Shanghai. She's a writer. She gets up at six o'clock in the morning. She doesn't have breakfast. She goes to an exercise class. The class is on the Bund, near the river. It starts at 7.15 and finishes at 7.45. Then Chen has breakfast with her friends. She starts work at 8.30. She works at home. At midday, she has lunch. She finishes work at 6.30 in the evening. At eight o'clock, she has dinner with her family. She goes to bed at 10.30. Chen Hong doesn't work every day, but she goes to her exercise class every day.

Retrieved from <https://www.bookdepository.com/1-16-Resinner-Student-Book-Helen-Stephenson/9781133315681>

1. Chen Hong gets up at quarter past seven.

A Right

B Wrong

C Doesn't say

2. She has lunch with her family.

A Right

B Wrong

C Doesn't say

3. She works every day.

A Right

B Wrong

C Doesn't say

4. She has lunch at twelve o'clock.

A Right

B Wrong

C Doesn't say

5. She is from China.

A Right

B Wrong

C Doesn't say

II. Read the following text carefully and respond to the questions below.

TEXT B

It is a rainy Saturday. It's raining a lot and Mary and her family are spending the afternoon at home. Her uncles are visiting them.

Mary and her father are in the living room. Mary is making a draw and her father, Mr. Harris, is surfing the net. They are also talking.

Mary's older brother, Peter, is in his bedroom playing computer games. He is a computer fanatic and he spends a lot of time playing on the computer. His little brother, Jim is also in the living room. He is playing with his dinosaur collection. Sometimes he teases Mary, he is a naughty boy. Mary's mother, Mrs. Harris, is in the kitchen preparing a snack for all of them. She is making some tea and talking to Mary's uncles - Lucy and Tom. They are from the nearest town and stopped by to say hello.

Fluffy, the family cat is sleeping on the sofa in the kitchen. We can't see him in the picture, but he is a true fluffy cat.

1. What day of the week is it?

2. Where is Mary? What is she doing?

3. What is Mr.Harris doing?

4. Is Mr. Harris preparing a snack in the kitchen?

5. What is Fluffy the cat doing?

III. Now, let's read a short biography of Stephen Hawking. Tick TRUE (T) or FALSE (F), according to the texts, and write a justification for your answers.

TEXT C

STEPHEN HAWKING - Biography:

Early Life

Stephen Hawking was born in Oxford, England on January 8, 1942. He grew up in a highly educated family. Stephen loved math and science in school. He wanted to study math at university but Oxford University didn't have a math degree at the time so he chose physics and chemistry instead. Stephen found college coursework to be very easy. After graduation, he went to Cambridge to study for his Ph.D.

Diagnosed with ALS

"While Hawking was studying at Cambridge University, he began to have health problems. His speech became unclear and he was very clumsy often falling for no reason. After a series of tests, doctors discovered that Hawking had a disease called ALS (also called Lou Gehrig's disease).

Overcoming ALS

Although at first Hawking was depressed over his diagnosis, he decided that there were things he wanted to accomplish with his life. He studied and worked harder than before. Around the same time, he met and fell in love with a woman named Jane Wilde.

Black Holes and Hawking Radiation

Stephen spent most of his time researching black holes and space-time theories. He wrote many important documents on relativity and black holes.

Death

"On March 14, 2018, Hawking finally died at his home in Cambridge, England."

	TRUE (T)	FALSE (F)
a. Stephen Hawking was born in England. Justification: _____		
b. He didn't study math at Oxford University. Justification: _____		
c. College homework was very difficult. Justification: _____		

c. College homework was very difficult. Justification: _____		
d. Stephen Hawking was diagnosed with a disease called ALS. Justification: _____		
e. Hawking investigated black holes and space-time theories. Justification: _____		
f. He died 5 years ago in Cambridge, England. Justification: _____		

GRAMMAR

0. **SIMPLE PAST:** From **STEPHEN HAWKING's** biography write 5 regular verbs and 5 irregular verbs.

Regular verbs	Irregular verbs

I. **SIMPLE PRESENT.** Put the words in the correct order.

1 her / homework/ does / the weekend. / Sarah / at

Sarah does her homework at the weekend.

2 games / They play / Saturday. / on

3 evening. / She / TV / in the / watches

4 the afternoon. / geography / have / We / in

5 Tuesday? / have maths / you / on / Do

II. **Complete the sentences with the PRESENT SIMPLE form of the verbs.**

1 Rosie **studies** (study) at home.

2 We _____ (have) art on Monday.

3 Tom _____ (go) to school with Simon.

4 She _____ (have) breakfast at home.

5 I _____ (do) my homework at school.

III. **Write NEGATIVE sentences.**

1 I finish school at 3.30.

I don't finish school at 3.30.

2 I go to the shops on Saturday.

3 Jane loves English.

4 We study art.

5 He plays football.

IV. Write QUESTIONS. Use the present simple.

1 you / study art?

Do you study art?

2 what time / you / have dinner?

3 you / walk to school?

4 she / sleep at school?

5 what time / they / have science?

V. VERB TO BE IN THE PAST. Choose the correct option:

1) I _____ at the cinema last weekend.

2) Mary and Sally _____ very tired yesterday at 9 p.m., so They went to bed.

3) _____ you at school English last night?

4) _____ you at the party last Tuesday? No, _____.

5) _____ she with her family last night? Yes, _____.

6) The children _____ hungry, so they ate a lot.

7) The children _____ hungry, so they didn't eat much.

8) My parents _____ in Italy last summer.

9) _____ they in a restaurant last Saturday night? Yes, they _____.

10) My brother _____ at home this morning.